
Duty Roster July, August and September 

MEETINGS: 
 

We meet every Wednesday  

6:00pm for 6:30pm at  
Dodd's Hotel 

94 Commissioner Street Cooma 

The Secretary 
PO Box 14 
COOMA  NSW  2630 

Phone: 0402 138 150 
E-mail: 
coomarotary@home.netspeed.com.au 
Web: www.coomarotary.net.au 

T h e  R o t a r y  C l u b  o f  
C o o m a  I n c .  

THIS WEEK’S ATTENDANCE: 27 members out of 44 = 68% 
VISITING ROTARIANS: 
GUESTS: Noah Learoyd, Wari Renagi, Camilo Dominish, Laurence Redmond, Ryan Constance, 
Veronique (Club), Kim, Allie & Katie (Chris A), Carol (Tony S), Fiona, Charlotte & Jane Redmond 
(Mark C), Christina (Wolfgang L), Alison, David & Hannah Learoyd (Katrin H), Judy (Des T). 
APOLOGIES: Peter A, David B, Kevin D, Graham F, Alyson H-J, Brian J, Cheryl & Colin M, 
Steve S, David H. 
LEAVE: John Mercer, Monica A, Julie J, John K, John V, Dugald M. 

SOME SIMPLE RULES ABOUT ROSTERS 
GENERAL: Members rostered on and not able to attend are to make arrangements with another member to 
take their place.  
MARKETS: Those nominated to tow the caravan or chuck wagon are to be at the Rotary shed no later than 
8am. Ensure you get the key to the shed from David Holgate PRIOR TO THE EVENT SO THE EQUIPMENT 
CAN BE SET UP EARLY. If you are unable to tow the van or chuck wagon PLEASE ASK SOMEONE WHO 
CAN, or advise David Holgate before the event. Others nominated should be at the Park by 8.45am. 
The contact for making apologies and for notification of guests for dinner meetings is Rob Simms on 
6452 2241 or robsimms@netspeed.com.au  

Thought of the Week Fellowship Attendance 
Margaret Echarri and  

Claire Neumeyer   
July - Neil Brown and Tony 
Slater 
August - John Vucic and 
Brenda Campbell-Brown 

Property Introduction Markets 
Van (V) Market Reserve (MR) 

July - Geoff Bowland and 
Graham French 

Lou Moore August - Wolfgang L (V), 
John K, Ken P, Elaine S, 
John M, Alyson H-J (PA) 
Steve S (MR) 
David H (Coord) 

August - Alan Dodd and 
Peter Allenspach 

Vote of Thanks 
Ashley Constance 

September - John C (V), 
Geoff B, Rob S, Claire N, 
Alan Dodd, Alyson H-J 
(PA), Joe V (MR) 
David H (Coord) 

Tom Bellgard 
Three Minuter 
Peter Allenspach    

T his week’s 
meeting we 
had a pres-

entation by several 
students. Firstly by 
Noah Learoyd and 
Camilo Dominish 
from the Snowy 
Mountains Christian 
School Interact Club 
who said they en-
joyed assisting with the Sir William Hudson Nursing Home 
Fete, and the Hats in the park for Mental Health Research, and 
advised that in November they will be hosting a White Ribbon 
breakfast at the Marlborough Motel to support the program to 
prevent violence against women. The next was Allie Adams 
and Ryan Constance who spoke on the three day RYPEN pro-
gram at Mogo; what the program contained, what they got out 
of it and the friendships they made. Laurence Redmond gave 
us a report on his One Tree College NZ Twin Exchange. Lastly 
our Belgium Exchange Student, Veronique (now known as the 

Nutella queen), spoke on 
her one year exchange 
which started on 28 July 
2010 in a country she did-
n't know much about. 
Veronique thanked her four 
host families and their sib-
lings, all of which were dif-
ferent but she fitted in well 
and became one of the 
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Member Happenings 

Thought of the Week - Richard Lawson 

Anniversaries  Birthdays Years of Service 

 Heather Hall - 13 Jul 
Monica Alcock - 17 Jul 
Patrick Kwan - 23 Jul 

Jim H 24 Jul 14 yrs 

Don’t cry because it’s over, 
smile because it happened. 

Veronique cont. 
family. She had a memorable event with 
each family that she will never forget. 
Veronique enjoyed school which was a 
bit different to the school back home; 
really appreciated the contact between 
students and teachers, and the free time. 
Christmas was different as it is summer 
here, the present opening and the BBQ 
New Year on the Adams’ boat with the 
Sutcliffe's also on board. Her 18th birth-
day was a special event, and at Easter 
she was camping in Emerald and then 
attended the Royal Easter Show in Sydney. She said that the countryside is widely 
diverse and a lot different to home. She saw many bugs and a big spider in her bed-
room (which she thought might need the fire brigade). She said the exchange was 

awesome, the experience of her life so far, which 
has probably changed her outlook. She doesn't 
know what her future outlook will be, but it has 
made her open her mind and made her realise a 
lot. Veronique thanked the Rotary club for having 
her and particularly her four host families. She 
even enjoyed joining us for our meetings and col-
lecting the fines from members.  

Ryan, Allie and Laurence 
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Bulletin Reporter - Des Trute 
Bulletin editor & production - Irene Shirvington 

Next week’s program: Rural Urban at Berridale 
“The High Fire Project” - Barry Atchison and James Litchfield 

Following week: Club Activity 
“Wine Auction” 

Gallery 

Someone remembered the port!!!! Jan was presented with a Certificate of Appreciation  

News 
RURAL URBAN AT BERRIDALE 6:30pm for 7:00pm at the Berridale Inn. 
AUCTION on 27 July 2011, so please bring along your extra cash as we are auctioning 
off what is left of Dr Bob's wine collection. 

Wari gets a taste of winter in the mountains 


